
Dr. Robert H. Hewsen 
Glassboro State College 
Glassboro, New Jersey 68082 

Dear Dr. Hewsen: 

July 30, 1979 

We gratefully acknowledge receipt of the two maps which you 
forwarded to our att ntion. 

As aeronautical approach charts, they offer interesting views 
of the parts of Turkey and the Soviet Union in which modern and 
ancient Armeni e lie . They will be fine additions to our l ·brary of 
books and materials. 

Thank you for your kind gift and may God bless you in all your 
endeavors. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogi n 
Primate 


